## TERRACE BAY HIGH SCHOOL AND SCHREIBER HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS COMBINE DANCE

The Schreiber High School and Terrace Bay High School held their annual winter carnivals on February 19th. The students councils of both schools met to combine their efforts and hold a joint Carnival Dance. The dance was held in the Schreiber High School Gymnasium, with the "Pillars" from Thunder Bay providing the music.

The "double" crowning of the Queens and Kings from both schools was the highlight of the evening.

Queen Louise Brooks and King Ralph Coe from Terrace Bay High School were crowned by Larry Kusik. Queen Judy Chopty and King Wayne Tremblay from Schreiber High School were crowned by Peter Walsh and Janice Cluett, respectively.

Both Queens received a beautiful bouquet of flowers.

The combined celebration of both Carnivals proved to be doubly successful.



## C.W.L. Meeting - cont'd from page 8 .....

Romance symbolized in the Heart Associated with the Feast of St. Valentin's Day."

For this reason it is the month set aside by the Heart Foundation for its fight against heart diseases in all forms.

For some unknown reason the weekend of Feb. 13 and 14th of this year was chosen as the days for the continuation of the Abortion-on-demand campaign to take place in Ottawa.

The Royal Commission on the Status of Women has recommended that "The Criminal Code be amended to permit abortion by a qualified medical practitioner on the sole request of any woman who has been pregnant for 12 weeks or less" but Fetal Heart function can be detected at 12 weeks.

It was suggested by Mrs. G. Dashkewytch that each member take an active part in this campaign by writing our members of parliment expressing opposition to any extension of Abortion Laws. Prime Minister Trudeau commented that changes to liberalize the present abortion legislation would depend on an expression of opinion by a majority of Canadians. So do your part by writing your letters to the members of parliament.

Madam President brought to the attention of the members that a Service Pin is now available for presentation to League members who have performed outstanding service at any level of organization. This pin makes possible the recognition of League members who may not have served as presidents of councils, not be eligible for the twenty-five year membership scroll or for Life Membership, but who, by reason of general devotion to League work, or perhaps some particular project of the League, are deemed worthy of recognition.

Mrs. G. Dashkewytch, introduced the guest speaker for the evening, Mr. Tony Speziale, who is our Separate School Supporter, representative to the Lake Superior Board of Education. Mr. Speziale spoke and answered questions regarding the proposed amalgamation of the Terrace Bay and Schreiber High School. Mr. Speziale was thanked on behalf of the members for coming out and explaining the issue.

A social hour followed, Mrs. G. Ramsay and her committee looking after the lunch.

## NORTH SHORE MINOR HOCKEY PLAYOFFS

The Minor Hockey Association, as well as the Recreation Office, will be receiving word early this week outlining the North Shore Minor Hockey Playoff schedule.

Semi-Finals will be played the weekend of February 27th and 28th and the Finals will be played during the weekend of March 6th and 7th. All playoff games will be a home-and-home series with total goals to count.

Posters located around town by Friday will outline details of the Playoffs.

Remember .... the Terrace Bay Minor Peewees, Major Peewees, Bantams and Midgets will be competing for North Shore honours, so be sure to support our boys by attending the games.

continued page 13 .....